
 

 

 

Head’s Weekly Newsletter 

Week 34 

I have always practised an ‘open door’ policy and so I really encourage you to take advantage of this – 

please contact me whenever issues arise – and whilst I have had to put a temporary stop to my open 

invitation for you to just come in to say ‘hello’, I continue to welcome direct communication via my personal 

email address: headteacher@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 
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Message from the Headteacher 
 

 

Dear Students, Families, Colleagues and Friends 

I am delighted to welcome you to Term 5’s last issue of the Head’s 

Weekly Newsletter. 

We are finishing this term with some wonderful celebrations: a whole-

school quiz morning hosted by one of our students, an inaugural choir 

performance of our talented musicians (students and staff!), a Jubilee 

picnic and many more! Simply fantastic! 

I am very proud of all of our students and their achievements this term 

and, notably, I wish to mention an exemplary conduct of those who 

continued sitting a range of accredited learning assessments and formal 

exams this week – your maturity and resilience are inspiring! 

As we end this week and switch off for a few days, the work behind the 

scenes continues at Abbot’s Lea School and this includes last minute 

preparations for the largest international student trip in the history of ALS 

– a group of students and staff are heading to Germany on the first 

Monday back. We wish you all a fantastic, life-changing, and opportunity-

opening experience – grab every moment to soak up the learning arising 

from the trip and we cannot wait to hear all about it. 

Lastly, as we end this term, we also prepare for the next one, and so, I 

wish to draw your attention to some key diary dates, including our 

Summer Fair taking place on Saturday, 2 July 2022 12:00-15:00 here at 

Abbot’s Lea School. Like Her Majesty the Queen, we too celebrate 70 

years of service and we look forward to making this special occasion with 

you on that day.  

Until then – thank you all for your hard work and I wish you all a very 

special half term break! 

With kindest regards 

 

Mrs A Hildrey 

Headteacher
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Key Diary Dates 

Join the discussion and share your family moments with our teams 

Facebook: Abbot’s Lea School 

Twitter: @abbotsleaschool 

E-mail: reception@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 
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School Year Calendar 
 

Term Dates for School Year 2021-22 (current academic year) – Term dates 2021-22 

Term Dates for School Year 2022-23 (next academic year) – Term dates 2022-23

 

 

 

Key Diary Dates for Week 35 
 

The key dates for Week 35 

w/b 6 June 2022 World Reimagined Week 

w/b 6 June 2022 Germany Trip 

w/b 6 June 2022 Year 11 – 14 English speaking and Listening Exams 

6 June 2022 Christmas Island and Fiji Trip to Knowsley College 

8 June 2022 KS2 Trip to Walker Art Gallery 

9 June 2022 Tasmania Class Walk to Calderstones Park 

10 June 2022 Student Own Clothes Day – voluntary donations of chocolate for Summer Fair 
tombola 

10 June 2022 Open Assemblies – 9.15am – 10.35am 

10 June 2022 Family Coffee Mornings – 9.30am-11.00am 

 

 

Next Term 
 

6 June 2022 – students return 
 

24 June 2022 – Leavers’ Day (for all students in Year 11 and above who leave ALS in 2022), 
including Leavers’ Ceremony on Friday, 24 June 2022 at 1pm (open to families of leavers) 
 

8 July 2022 – End of Year Awards Ceremony (open to families of all students staying at 
ALS) 
 

11 – 15 July 2022 - Transition Week (students grouped in next year’s classes) 
 

Ends: 15 July 2022 at 1pm 
 

Summer break: 15 July – 31 August 2022 (see above for start of school year 2022-23) 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/AbbotsLeaSchool
https://twitter.com/AbbotsLeaSchool
mailto:reception@abbotsleaschool.co.uk
http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/Term-dates-2021-22-1.pdf
http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/Term-dates-2022-23.pdf


 

 

Key Diary Dates 

Join the discussion and share your family moments with our teams 

Facebook: Abbot’s Lea School 

Twitter: @abbotsleaschool 

E-mail: reception@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 
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SUMMER FAIR – SATURDAY 2 JULY 2022 

 

This year, the our Summer Fair will take place on Saturday, 2 July 2022, from 

12 noon until 3pm, here at Abbot’s Lea School. 

The event is free to all and all fundraising will be in aid of Abbot’s Lea School 

with a proportion donated to the cause selected by the Head Boy and Girl 

Team – the Ukrainian War Victims. 

We will be selling raffle tickets at 50p per ticket or £2.50 per book. If you would 

like to purchase tickets, please contact Mrs Myers on the email below. 

We will also be running an own clothes day for students on Friday 10 June 

2022, and would welcome any families to send in a chocolate donation for the 

tombola stall, rather than a monetary donation. 

We are also looking for volunteers to help organise the event, run the event 

and tidy up after the event! 

Anyone keen to help is asked to contact Dr Mursic on 

sara.mursic@abbotsleaschool.co.uk or Mrs Myers on 

keri.myers@abbotsleaschool.co.uk  

 

https://www.facebook.com/AbbotsLeaSchool
https://twitter.com/AbbotsLeaSchool
mailto:reception@abbotsleaschool.co.uk
mailto:sara.mursic@abbotsleaschool.co.uk
mailto:keri.myers@abbotsleaschool.co.uk


 

 

Join the discussion and share your family moments with our teams 

Facebook: Abbot’s Lea School 

Twitter: @abbotsleaschool 

E-mail: reception@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 
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Students of the Week 

Students of the Week 
 

Class Student Reason 

Early Years and Key Stage 1 

Ireland Theo For being a kind friend and always using his manners. 

Key Stage 2 

Portugal  Michael 
For having an excellent attitude towards all activities in 
school. 

France  Jason  For giving 100% with all your work especially in English. 

Spain Layal 
For being such a helpful and caring friend and always 
sharing in class. 

Italy Franky 
For being more confident using his voice with adults and 
friends in class. 

Peru Tyrone For giving 100% effort during choir practice. 

Key Stage 3 

Mozambique William 
For a fantastic week, where he has been really helpful in 
class and worked hard in all lessons. 

Madagascar  John 
For helping with equipment during PE, trying hard with 
his Maths work and being a kind and accepting friend to 
others. 

USA  Brandon  For completing all lessons and making good choices. 

Brazil Rebecca 
For never giving up on herself and coping extremely well 
with disappointment this week. 

Kenya Charlie For persevering in Maths. 

Cape Verde  Ethan For consistent and amazing art work this term. 

Seychelles Jack For doing really well in their Maths work. 

Botswana Bupe 
For always having a positive attitude in class and for 
engaging with staff in fantastic social conversations. 

Key Stage 4 

Australia Liam 
For showing great resilience and determination towards 
his studies so quickly after recovering from surgery. 

Samoa  Githan 

For always being the most positive person in the class, 
always being polite and putting a smile on everyone's 
face! He has also worked very hard for his exams, 
amazing job Githan! 

New Zealand Tom 
For their commitment and perseverance in completing 
their exams this week. 

Papua New Guinea Joe 
For trying his best in all of his exams and showing 
positive attitude and determination. 

Key Stage 5 

Malawi  Joshua 
For his perseverance and hard work for his exams this 
week. 

Christmas Island Kyle For coping with exam pressure and completing them.  

Fiji Dominik For trying hard and staying positive during the exams. 

Nurture Provision 

Wales Sam For completing all of his activities. 

Canada Gerard For becoming more engaged within the lesson. 

Tasmania Francis For attending school and engaging well in lessons. 

https://www.facebook.com/AbbotsLeaSchool
https://twitter.com/AbbotsLeaSchool
mailto:reception@abbotsleaschool.co.uk


 

 

Next Week’s Menu 

Please, inform the school about any known allergies or dietary requirements for your child.  

You can do that by sharing information with the class team or by calling the school office. Thank you 
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Next Week’s Menu 

 



 

 

For more information on your child’s progress, contact the class team directly.  

Our Key Stage Leaders and Mrs Tobin can tell you more about our curriculum, with all subject maps 

available on our website (access here).  
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Class News 

Early Years and Key Stage 1 
 

Ireland Class 
 
Teacher: Miss 
Hattersley 

This week in Ireland Class we have been busy, busy, busy! We have enjoyed 
learning about ‘Where does food come from?’ to carry on with our farm theme. 
We have also looked at the different machines that are on a farm such as a 
tractor. 
 
The boys have enjoyed engaging with our sensory tray activities this week. 
They have explored the ‘Queen’s Jubilee’ themed rice sensory tray and 
squished and squashed the foam during our social group time. 
 
We have celebrated ‘British Sandwich Week’ this week. Ireland Class enjoyed 
buttering their own bread and then choosing the ingredients they wanted to use 
to make their sandwiches. The boys said that the sandwiches were delicious! 

 

 

   

   

 

 

http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/curriculum-areas/


 

 

For more information on your child’s progress, contact the class team directly.  

Our Key Stage Leaders and Mrs Tobin can tell you more about our curriculum, with all subject maps 

available on our website (access here).  
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Class News 

Key Stage 2 
 

Portugal Class 
 
Teacher: Miss 
Gibney 

Portugal Class have worked very hard this week. In Food Technology we 
made shortbread biscuits and students created a poster to explain what they 
made this half term, what their favourite thing was to make and what they 
would like to make in the future among other things. In English we recapped 
what has happened in the Hodgeheg book so far, learnt about what a fact is, 
and sorted facts about hedgehogs into true or false categories. In English we 
answered questions about the Hodgeheg by taking out information from an 
extract from the book. In Maths we recapped our learning of the topic of time 
and had a range of fun activities to consolidate the students' learning of time. 
In PE we played a number of games, such as the bean game, and practiced 
our overarm and underarm throwing skills. In Art we continued to finish 
painting our spiral paintings as inspired by Andy Goldsworthy's work. 
 

France Class 
 
Teacher: Miss Last 

France Class have been super busy this week. In Maths, we continued 
looking at mass and capacity. This week we learnt about measuring liquids 
using ml. We made some delicious mixed fruit drinks by carefully measuring 
different juices and mixing them together, In History, we looked at castles 
around the UK and learnt about the different features of a castle. In Food 
Technology, we made shortbread biscuits. We worked together to follow the 
recipe and they were delicious. We finished the week off by enjoying a 
fantastic party to celebrate the Queen’s Jubilee. 
 

Spain Class 
 
Teacher: Miss 
Ledward 

Spain Class have had a brilliant week! We shared our news from the 
weekend, made shortcake biscuits in Food Technology, in PE we completed 
different circuits of athletics activities we have been learning this term and 
completed them amazingly! We ended this term celebrating the Queen’s 
Jubilee by participating in lots of sensory and fun activities about the event. 
We then had a tea party with our whole school which was so much fun! Have 
a lovely half term break, you have worked so hard this term and we are so 
proud of you Spain Class! 
 

Italy Class 
 
Teacher: Mrs 
Cooney 

The last week of term has been a busy one and Abbot’s Lea School has been 
alive with the buzz of the Platinum Jubilee celebrations! Italy Class have 
joined in with the royal themed activities. In Food  
Technology we made shortbread biscuits! Our sensory trays have been filled 
with lots of messy and tactile red, white and blue fine motor skills activities. 
In Art we used finger painting to create masterpieces of the Queen's portrait 
and in English we wrote a list of all the ingredients we would like to make our 
favourite 'British' sandwich. Friday was our Jubilee party day and Italy Class 
loved our outdoor street party with picnic food, games and activities with all 
of our friends. What a week! Have a lovely restful half term break Italy Class! 
 

Peru Class 
 
Teacher: Miss 
Laird  

This week in Peru Class we have been creating our own nature poems, 
based on animals we find in different seasons. While in Maths, we have 
recapped our money and addition skills. On Friday, we enjoyed learning and 
celebrating the Queen's Jubilee. We designed and created our own crowns 
which we then paraded with the primary department. We also enjoyed trying 
typical street party food. Have a great half term break, Peru Class! 
 

 

 

http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/curriculum-areas/


 

 

For more information on your child’s progress, contact the class team directly.  

Our Key Stage Leaders and Mrs Tobin can tell you more about our curriculum, with all subject maps 

available on our website (access here).  
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Class News 

 

   

   

  

http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/curriculum-areas/


 

 

For more information on your child’s progress, contact the class team directly.  

Our Key Stage Leaders and Mrs Tobin can tell you more about our curriculum, with all subject maps 

available on our website (access here).  
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Class News 

Key Stage 3 
 

Mozambique Class 
 
Teacher: Mr 
Hodgson 
 

This week Mozambique Class have continued their script writing based 
upon The Hobbit. Students used speech marks and took quotes from the 
book and used them in their own scripts. On Tuesday we visited Knowsley 
Community College, we had a tour and learnt about courses and what 
college life will be like. Students asked many questions and enjoyed 
visiting a college for the first time. In Food Technology we made ginger 
bread and decorated them with icing and smarties. In Life Skills, we 
continued on our puberty topic for the term and learnt about the human 
reproductive system. As a school we celebrated the Queens Jubilee and 
our choir performed for all students. Have a lovely and safe half term! 
 

Madagascar Class 
 
Teacher: Miss 
Jennings 

This week in Madagascar Class we have continued our work on money, 
moving on to adding and subtracting money. In Art we painted our Chinese 
dragon models. We have engaged in lots of reading this week and visited 
the school library to change our books. In English, we continued to read 
The Twits and planned our own tricks that we later went on to write as a 
chapter. In RE we learnt all about baptism and created a Power Point 
presentation. We learnt all about the history of the Queen's Jubilee, 
created Queen head collages and made gingerbread men in Food 
Technology. We have had an eventful last week in school and are looking 
forward to the half term break. We hope you have a lovely break, ready for 
the last term of the year. 
 

USA Class 
 
Teacher: Mrs Suku 

USA had a very busy week. In Maths, we looked at areas and compared 
bigger and smaller areas. In Art, we made our own vase designs inspired 
by the Ming dynasty and discussed how significant those vases are. For 
English, we have been practicing reading the Three Little Pigs script and 
acting it out. USA had a lot of fun doing this! Enjoy your half term break! 
 

Brazil Class 
 
Teacher: Mrs 
Rodway 

Brazil Class have had a lovely last week of term. We finished off our book 
in English and completed a book review. During Food Technology this 
week we made gingerbread people and decorated them in class. We 
joined in with the Jubilee celebrations on Thursday and Friday and we 
celebrated two birthdays in class this week. This term has been really busy 
and all the students have worked well. Keep up the good work Brazil Class. 
See you in Term 6! 
 

Kenya Class 
 
Teacher: Miss 
McClintock 

This week in Kenya Class we have completed our own play scripts, using 
all the features we had previously discussed. In Maths, we continued to 
learn about time focusing on the word problems and calculating durations. 
Some of the class took part in a KS3 football match against another school. 
The students played superbly and were a credit to the school. In Art we 
completed our terracotta warriors which we have previously sculpted and 
in Food Technology we baked some gingerbread men. We have also been 
learning about the Queen's Jubilee and taking part in a range of Jubilee 
activities, including what we would do if we were the King or Queen and 
having a school street party. Well done for a busy term Kenya Class! 
 

Cape Verde Class 
 
Teacher: Mr Hatton 

Cape Verde have had an amazing final week for this term. We have 
finished our Science topic and learnt so much about forces and magnets. 
For Maths we have continued to look at time and how to convert a variety 

http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/curriculum-areas/


 

 

For more information on your child’s progress, contact the class team directly.  

Our Key Stage Leaders and Mrs Tobin can tell you more about our curriculum, with all subject maps 

available on our website (access here).  
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Class News 

of times. We have also learnt so much about the Queen's Jubilee that we 
will be celebrating today. From all of us here at Cape Verde’s class team 
we hope that everyone has an amazing and restful week off and look 
forward to see you all the next term. 
 

Seychelles Class 
 
Teacher: Miss 
Joyce 

This week, Seychelles completed the following activities. In English, the 
students chose a topic that they are passionate about and wrote a letter to 
persuade people to agree with their ideas. In Maths, we have again looked 
at measurement but specifically converting centimetres into metres. For 
computing, the pupils have continued to make their own stop motion 
animations. And finally for Science, the class completed an escape room 
based on questions to do with forces. As always well done Seychelles and 
have a lovely half term! 
 

Botswana Class 
 
Teacher: Miss 
Caveney 

This week in Botswana Class we have been working very hard and 
completed a lot of work in class. We have completed our topic on poetry 
that discusses and targets racism. We have read lots of poems that explore 
different people’s views of racism and how it should be combatted. We 
have also finished our Science topic about forces. We have been exploring 
and learning about the effects of forces on objects, including testing which 
materials are magnetic. In Food Technology this week we made 
gingerbread which the staff enjoyed just as much as the students in our 
class. Some of our class have been practicing for the school's Jubilee 
choir. We even had a rehearsal in the house atrium in which the acoustics 
sounded incredible. We hope everyone has a happy and safe half term 
and we're looking forward to seeing everyone back after the break. 
 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/curriculum-areas/
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available on our website (access here).  
P a g e  | 11 

Class News 

Key Stage 4 
 

Australia Class 
 
Teacher: Mr Lyons 

Australia Class have had an extremely busy and challenging week. Our Year 
11 students have shown such resilience whilst sitting their exams and our 
Year 10 students have shown a great level of determination completing code 
breakers and murder mysteries in class. We unfortunately had rainy weather 
this week during PE and so we were unable to carry on working on our 
shotput ability, instead we worked on developing our core strength by taking 
part in circuit training. Hopefully the weather will be better after half term! In 
Food Technology, we followed instructions and created some yummy spring 
rolls. We hope the students will show you how to make these at home next 
week! Thank you for a great half term Australia Class, the class team are so 
impressed with you all! Have a lovely week off and we will see you on the 6th 
June. 
 

Samoa Class 
 
Teacher: Miss 
Gibney 

This has been a very busy but successful week for Samoa Class. The class 
have been working very hard in their end of year exams in English, Maths 
and ICT. As a class team we want to say a big well done to all students who 
have completed their exams, they have all worked very hard! After exams we 
have been enjoying our Accredited Learning lessons, they have been making 
chocolate and fruit quesadillas, planning their graffiti in Art and learning about 
the two World Wars in History, how interesting! They also enjoyed sensory 
time outside, exploring the environment and socialising with their friends. On 
Friday, they had a big party for the Queen’s jubilee, with themed food and 
celebratory activities - a great way to end the term! 
 

New Zealand 
Class 
 
Teacher: Mr 
Spillane 

Firstly this week we would like to say a big well done to Bobby and Tom, 
who have both been sitting their exams this week. We are so proud of your 
efforts! For everyone else we have been looking at hero stories in English. 
We looked at exchanging currency and code breaking in Maths. In Science 
we looked at converting time and distance into speeds. Everyone has 
worked really well this week – have a wonderful half term! 
 

 

Papua New 
Guinea Class 
 
Teacher: Mrs 
Wong 

This week in PNG, all of the Year 11 students have worked extremely hard 
on their exams this week. Exams are often stressful for students and I am 
proud to say that everyone in PNG has given 100% effort in their exams. In 
English, Year 10 students have been studying the elements in superhero 
stories. We have looked at these elements in different examples of superhero 
stories, such as Matilda, Aladdin and Harry Potter. We had a go at creating 
our own superhero story including these eight elements. In Maths, we 
practised more 10 minute tests and times tables in preparation for the Year 
10 mock exams. In Life Skills, we made an art collage about our favourite 
things using pictures from the internet. We used colour pencils and felt tips 
to fill in the paper. In our Food Technology lesson, we made some simple, 
scrumptious spring rolls. We challenged ourselves with Heardle, Wordle, 
Worldle and Globle in the morning. We continued with accredited learning in 
the afternoons to expand our skills in the subjects we enjoy. We celebrated 
the Jubilee on Friday and enjoyed the school choir performance. Have a 
lovely half term everyone! It is certainly well earned! 
 

 

 

http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/curriculum-areas/


 

 

For more information on your child’s progress, contact the class team directly.  

Our Key Stage Leaders and Mrs Tobin can tell you more about our curriculum, with all subject maps 

available on our website (access here).  
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Class News 
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Class News 

Key Stage 5 
 

Malawi Class 
 
Teacher: Mr 
Mason 

It has been a very busy week for Malawi Class. Indeed, the students had their 
Maths, English and ICT exams. They all did really well considering it is a 
stressful event. They got to unwind with their Accredited Learning in the 
afternoon, with subjects like Art, DT, Food Technology, PE, French, History 
and Geography. We had the celebrations for the Queen's Jubilee on Friday 
to relax and start the students’ well-deserved half term break. 
 

Christmas Island 
Class 
 
Teacher: Mr 
Griffiths 

Christmas Island Class has had a very busy last week of term, and we have 
been working very hard on our exams. We also spent time creating our own 
amazing Jubilee decorations in preparation for the whole school Jubilee party 
on Friday! 

Fiji Class 
 
Teacher: Miss 
Ham 

It has been a busy week with lots of exams, and everyone in the class has 
done very well and put loads of effort in. In other news, we also made sweet 
quesadillas in our Food Technology lesson. Fiji Class have also started a 
new class book called ‘Mr Stink’ by David Walliams. Enjoy your half term 
break, Fiji Class! 
 

     

 

http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/curriculum-areas/
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Class News 

Nurture Provision 
 

Wales Class 
 
Teacher: Mrs 
Leyland 

Wales Class have had a great week! We have been learning lots about turtles 
for World Turtle Day through sensory tuff trays and activities. 
In Maths, the boys have been learning about describing movement and 
positions; left, right, up and down by making patterns with shapes. 
In English, Wales are learning more about non-fiction through 
comprehension activities about influential people throughout history such as; 
Rosa Parks, Lilan Bader and Martin Luther King! We have dressed up like 
kings and queens with one student giving all of the staff their very own titles. 
We have enjoyed role play and acting like kings and queens! Alongside this, 
in History we are continuing to learn about castles and all the different parts. 
To celebrate the Queen’s Jubilee, we have enjoyed a huge party with cake 
and music! We have played the national anthem and discussed why we sing 
it! 
 

Canada Class 
 
Teacher: Mr Roach 

Canada Class have been exploring Black Lives Matter this week with the 
pupils learning and understanding the effects racism can have on an 
individual and what racism is. This involved the class watching videos and 
discussing scenarios. The pupils have made mug cakes, and in our English 
lessons the pupils have wrote a piece of persuasive writing to try and save 
the trees. 
 

Tasmania Class 
 
Teacher: Mr Terry 

Well done to all the students in Tasmania Class for another excellent week 
in school. The students have enjoyed learning about the Queen's Jubilee and 
celebrating her 70 year reign with the whole school as part of our Jubilee 
celebration activities. 
 

 

         

      

http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/curriculum-areas/


 

 

Staff News 

For current vacancies, please visit our school website: http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/vacancies/  
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Teaching and Learning Term 5 Update 
 
Dear Families, 
 
Wow – what a term! It may have been a short term but we have still been able to celebrate so many 
wonderful things. As always, a key focus, particularly for our older students is on preparation for 
adulthood, and with that in mind our Supported Interns have continued to thrive in their placements. 
For those considering the Supported Internship route a visit to Liverpool Women’s Hospital provided 
an opportunity for our students to see how many different career routes were on offer all in one place. 
Key Stage 4 and 5 students have enjoyed visits to local colleges and in order to get them ready for 
the potential move, many have engaged with (and passed!) their travel training course. Of course – 
thinking about the future starts young for many students and our Key Stage 3 students enjoyed an 
Apprenticeship Talk from Jake Croxton this term. We continue to be proud of all of our students for 
engaging well with thinking about their future. 
 
Our older students have also continued to take on roles that provide much inspiration for our school 
community. A cohort of our students are training to be “mentors in violence”, our buddies continue to 
support our lower school and one of our Head Students represented views at a “Violence against 
women” event at the Cunard Building, Liverpool where their views were taken to help support women 
across Liverpool who experience violence.  
 
Across the school we have enjoyed the relaxing of COVID restrictions and have been able to return 
to more off-site visits. These include local trips (such as Calderstones Park or Strawberry Fields) and 
trips which are further away – with our furthest destination this year about to be visited – Germany! 
(Viel Glück und viel Spaß!) 
 
As I write this, I am returning to my computer from our Jubilee Party. The students have had so much 
fun and those who performed in our Jubilee Choir were sensational. We can’t wait to perform in 
assemblies on Friday 17 June.  
 
When we return after half term, we will be participating in our “World Reimagined” week where we will 
study different cultures across a range of subjects. We will also be decorating our Globe which will be 
on show in Liverpool (a little like the lambananas). This week of learning will include off-site visits for 
the students. At the end of the week, on Friday 10 June we will be displaying our festival of learning 
from that week in the Conference Room. If you are able to join us for the assembly and/or coffee 
morning – please do.  
 
Until then, I wish you an enjoyable half term, 
 
Warmest wishes for the coming week, 
 
 
 
Mrs E Tobin  
Deputy Headteacher  
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P a g e  | 16 

Online International Conference – 15 June 2022 
 
You are invited to join our conference aimed at developing an open-dialogue among all stakeholders 
from across disciplines and professions. We believe that the dialogue will help us develop effective 
and comprehensive services for children, young people and the whole families within their community. 
 
International conference: Innovative methods and approaches in working with children with 
SEND is organised jointly by the Children’s Creative Centre DOKKICA (Osijek, Croatia) and Abbot’s 
Lea School (Liverpool, UK). 
 
In our partnership, we consider the development of the relationships with a child and family, as well 
as the optimal social-sensory environment as two crucial factors for successful support within all 
settings. 
 
Date: 15 June 2022 
Location: Online (via Zoom) 
 

 
 
It is a full-day online conference, delivered over Zoom, with five amazing keynote speakers and fifteen 
additional expert talks. 
 
See all keynote speakers here: https://ic-konferencije.eu/en/plenarni-izlagaci/ 
 
Apply for tickets here: https://ic-konferencije.eu/en/prijava-pasivni-sudionik/  
 
Your attendance is free and we would strongly encourage anyone who is interested to apply as we 

already have over 750 attendees currently registered. 

http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/vacancies/
https://ic-konferencije.eu/en/plenarni-izlagaci/
https://ic-konferencije.eu/en/prijava-pasivni-sudionik/
https://ic-konferencije.eu/en/
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In this section, you will find information on services that are available to you across the city over the 

next few months. There are links that you can click on which will take you to lots of different places of 

support and services for our parents across the city. Remember to check online at Liverpool Early 

Help Directory for regular updates and new programmes from a wide range of council and partner 

services. 

May Half Term Activities 

Please visit our website here for details from Liverpool City Council about different activities and 

providers running over the half term holiday. Families will need to contact any providers listed 

directly on their listed contact details to enquire about availability.  

 

Autism Friendly Far Away Land – Friday 1 July, 3-7pm 

 

On Friday 1 July, Far Away Land has teamed up with Autism Adventures to host an Autism and 

Additional Needs friendly session. For full details and to book tickets, please visit the website: 

http://www.farawayland.co.uk/autism-friendly-sessions/  

 

Charlie Waller Trust Mental Health Charity Webinars 
 
The Charlie Waller Trust is a registered charity that helps young people to understand their own 
mental health, to equip them to support themselves and those around them, and to empower them to 
talk more openly about the subject. 
 
They are running a series of live webinars for families and educators. The webinars are free to attend 
and are all presented by their mental health trainers, speakers and guest speakers who come from a 
wide range of professions, including education, psychology, social work, youth work, public health, 
psychotherapy and nursing.  
 
Book the below free webinars here 
 

 10 June 12pm – Perfectionism in Young People: Practical Tips for Families and Staff 

 15 June 12pm - County Lines and Safeguarding: The Teen Brain, Crime and Gangs 

 28 June 6pm - County Lines and Safeguarding: The Teen Brain, Crime and Gangs 

 29 June 6pm – Perfectionism in Young People: Practical Tips for Families and Staff 
 

mailto:reception@abbotsleaschool.co.uk?subject=Useful%20info%20for%20the%20newsletter
https://ehd.liverpool.gov.uk/kb5/liverpool/fsd/home.page
https://ehd.liverpool.gov.uk/kb5/liverpool/fsd/home.page
http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/Liverpool-City-Council-May-Half-Term-Activities-23.05.22.pdf
http://www.farawayland.co.uk/autism-friendly-sessions/
https://charliewaller.org/what-we-offer/free-webinars?_cldee=c2FyYS5tdXJzaWNAYWJib3RzbGVhc2Nob29sLmNvLnVr&recipientid=contact-502800def188ec1193b0000d3ad54222-1db132ffa8c64ed28bccd3e7384d6f8f&esid=1397b2f7-6099-ec11-b400-6045bd0f1638
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YPAS Mental Health Crisis Drop In Centres 

 

Liverpool CAMHS Training 
 

Liverpool CAMHS provide online bite-size training sessions on a variety of topics, from attachment, 

child worry, young carers, eating disorders and the relationship between social media and mental 

health. 

All sessions, including the ones below, can be booked on their website here. 

 7 June 10am - Understanding the needs of Young Carers 

 10 June 4pm - Managing Child Worry 

 16 June 10am – ACEs and Trauma-Informed Practice  

 16 June 4pm – Adolescent Brain Development 

 17 June 10am – An Introduction to Grooming and Exploitation 

 23 June 10am – Post-Traumatic Growth (PTG) 

 23 June 4pm – Social Media and Mental Health 

Adolescent to Parent Violence and Abuse Resource Booklet 
 

The booklet has been designed by Liverpool City Council and other organisations across the region 

to support families experiencing this serious issue. 

 

The booklet can be access on our website here. 

Family Activity Sheets for Online Safety from ThinkuKnow  

 

ThinkUKnow has a new platform available for 11-18 year olds with resources about online safety, 

healthy relationships and consent: https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/11_18/  

mailto:reception@abbotsleaschool.co.uk?subject=Useful%20info%20for%20the%20newsletter
https://www.liverpoolcamhs.com/professionals/training/
http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/LCC-ADOLESCENT-ABUSE-TO-PARENTS-SUPPORT-BOOKLET-2021.pdf
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/11_18/
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ThinkuKnow also have resources available to families to start conversations about online safety using 

their family activity sheets and #AskTheAwkward links 

 

ADDvanced Solutions Community Network 
 

The team at ADDvanced Solutions Community Network continue to support the families living with 

Neurodevelopmental conditions in Liverpool pre, during and post-diagnosis. 

What's available? 

A weekly programme of Virtual Community Network Groups and webinar Learning Workshops for 

parents and carers of children and young people living with neurodevelopmental conditions pre, 

during and post-diagnosis and also to the professionals who support them while we are unable to 

deliver our face-to-face delivery. 

You can see their calendar of activities for Liverpool parents here and also find information on the 

services here. 

 

mailto:reception@abbotsleaschool.co.uk?subject=Useful%20info%20for%20the%20newsletter
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/home-activity-worksheets/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/ask-the-awkward/
https://www.addvancedsolutions.co.uk/whats-on/whats-on-in-liverpool.html
https://www.addvancedsolutions.co.uk/our-offers/our-offer-in-liverpool.html

